

HOUSE OF COMMONS

Mr Harry Catherall Oldham MBC Level 3, Civic Centre West Street, Oldham OL1 1UG

2 January 2024

Ref: JM43191

Dear Harry

Re: Council Motion: Delivering Children's Services

Thank you for your recent letter regarding the Council Motion: Delivering Children's Services.

As requested, I have written to the Department for Education to highlight the exceptional work done in designing and delivering this model of children's services despite austerity. I have made representations for increased funding to ensure the continued roll out of these vital services are supported well into the future.

Once I have received a reply to this, I will get back in touch.

Kind regards

Jim McMahon OBE MP Member of Parliament

un minichon

Oldham West & Royton